Kapuni Hall May Be Built By Next Winter

With the closing of tenders in a few days for the erection of the Kapuni memorial hall, another chapter will close in the long struggle towards providing a suitable war memorial for the district. All the money was in hand months ago, but much time had to be devoted to plans, specifications and quantity surveys.

Altogether 12 plans have been prepared. Specifications and quantity sur-

veys occupy two sizeable books.

The site is now cleared and levelled, so there should be no undue delay between tenders closing and the commencement of the work.

The building is expected to be ready for occupation by next winter. This will complete the task commenced by a keen committee in 1945 at the close of the war.